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31st Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Malta
14 November 2018
Mr. Vice-President,

Finland wishes to thank Malta for the national report.
We commend Malta for the progress made in advancing the protection of human rights. Positive steps have been taken in various fields, also with regard to the recommendations given at this forum.
However, some earlier challenges remain, such as with Sexual and Reproductive Health and Rights, where we encourage further action from Malta, and new challenges have emerged. We are concerned about the freedom of expression, freedom of the media, the justice system and in general the rule of law and good governance in Malta. 
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1. Firstly, we recommend that the Government of Malta establish, in full conformity with the Paris principles, an independent National Human Rights Institution.
2. Secondly, we recommend that the Government of Malta ensures that in the future a consultative process for the drafting of the national UPR report is established, and that meetings with civil society are organized in order to evaluate UPR outcomes. 

Thank you.
